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June 4, 2015  

(5:00 P.M.)
Minutes of Council Member Bill Gulliford’s meeting of May 29, 2015 
Topic:  Police and Fire Pension Fund (PFPF)
Location:  Conference Room A, 4th Floor, Suite 425, 117 West Duval St., Jacksonville, FL
City Attendees: Council Member Gulliford, Council Member Anderson, Council Member Boyer, Stephen Durden (Office of General Counsel), Peggy Sidman (Office of General Counsel), Kyle Billy (Council Auditor Office), Brian Parks (Council Auditor Office), Ashley Benson (Office of General Counsel), Chris Hand (Mayor’s Office), Teresa Eichner (Mayor’s Office), Kevin Kuzel (ECA) and Stan Johnson 
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
Meeting convened: 10:34 a.m.
Council Member Gulliford opened the meeting and introductions were made. 
* John Keane, Executive Director, PFPF offered a proposal to Council Member Guilford’s previous proposal on the distribution of chapter funds. He proposed to transfer the entire $79,092,361 dollars from the reserve fund balance into a new fund titled Reserve for Additional Payments of Unfunded Actuarial Liability. The fund would then be used to match the Council’s contributions provided to pay down the unfunded actuarial liability until the fund has a zero balance. Once the fund balance reaches zero, the actuarial liability would become the City’s responsibility. Going forward Chapter funds would not flow into the new Reserve for Additional Payments of Unfunded Actuarial Liability fund. They would go into the shared account to be used for post-retirement enhancement.
* Council Member Boyer requested an explanation of Senate Bill 172. Chris Hand explained that the City’s legal position has been due to the “Deemed to Comply” provision, some of the minimum requirements mentioned and requirements for uses of chapter funds do not apply to the PFPF because we are “Deemed to comply”. Stephen Durden provided additional information on the “Deemed to Comply” provision. Randy White stated that the key language in the legislation is “mutual consent” and provide a brief explanation. Council Member Boyer asked for additional information on the consequences to the City if the “Deemed to Comply” opinion proves not to be correct. 
* John Keane discussed a proposal pertaining to restoration of the member’s raises. Council Member Gulliford stated that the proposal would have to be approved by Council and he alone could not make the determination.  John Keane revisited the investment related expense issue and proposed the following language: for members with less than 20 years of credited service on October 1, 2015, such interest shall accrue based on the actual net rate of return for the preceding fiscal year after the deduction of all investment related expenses calculated by the fund actuarial provided that the minimum shall be two and the maximum 14. Since the Government Accounting Standard Board (GASB) was vague they decided that the fund actuary would make the determination. Kyle Bill stated that using a schedule found in the audited financial statement that shows the annual money weighted rate of return. It uses the definition that Mr. Keane proposed in calculating it and gives the rate of return. He suggested using language that actually states, based on the money weighted rate of return. Mr. Keane agreed and Council Member Gulliford stated he will offer it as an amendment.
* The group discussed the $5 million dollar chapter fund contribution.
* Council Member Anderson asked for confirmation that the two funds that will be swept are the budget stabilization and the chapter funds. Also, what happens currently? John Keane responded that the budget stabilization currently assist with funding if there is ever a shortfall of the City’s contribution. If there is any residual of the 175 or185 money, it flows into the enhanced benefit reserve account. Under the proposed legislation there will no longer be a budget stabilization fund as it exists today. 
* Council Member Boyer informed the group that she was working with General Counsel Jason Gabriel on a potential solution to putting greater pressure on the City to meet its future contribution obligations.
* Bill Gassett stated in the event that the proposed legislation slows down, he would recommend that the investment strategy portion of the legislation be pulled out and moved forward separately. Council Member Gulliford stated his hope was that the issue is resolved as a total package.
Council Member Gulliford thanked the participants and the meeting was adjourned. 

Meeting adjourned: 11:15 a.m.      
Minutes:  Stan Johnson
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